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FLEMMER FAMILY CIRCULAR





 21 Windsor Road Kalk Bay 7975 South Africa





      Phone 21-7885113   Cell 073 0606 287






Email arcadia49er@gmail.com

Greetings Dear Family




Circular 64/December 2021

Yes – I’m back and I hope this comes as a pleasant surprise. I see the last circular was April 2018 – so nearly four years ago. And how the world has changed in that time. I hope that you and yours are all fine in these strange and difficult times. 

I was encouraged to take to my computer after this long break because dear Colleen Flemmer in New Zealand has taken on the task of updating the Flemmer website. A huge task but so worthwhile. I heard from very few people over the last 4 years except the occasional ‘voice of one crying in the wilderness’ – good cousin Dan, who seemed to be the only one who missed getting circulars! 
But moving on. As I said Colleen is working on the Flemmer website. It has moved to a different domain. You should have a look at it – all suggestions are welcome and see the request at the end of this circular. But for now click on https://www.flemmerfamily.com/ or better still type in flemmerfamily.com into your browser. This not only brings you to the site but each click moves the site up Google rankings making it easier to find. 

If you go to the ‘Home’ bar on the site you will the Who’s Who list collected in 2003. A lot has changed in 18 years – a good few have sadly left us. This is a major project Colleen s working on. She is adding entries from 2006 and once this is done we will show all the information we have available. BUT we would like you to look at your own Who’s Who entry and update it. If there isn’t one for you please feel free to write one up and send it to Colleen with a photo. Send to collflemmer@gmail.com. Encourage younger family members to get involved – copy this to them. If we have their email address they will be added to the circulation list. They are welcome to become part of this project by sending Colleen their own Who’s Who entry and pic.

 I can’t over emphasise how important these entries are, looking to the future. 

This Circular is going out to a list that is the last we had – so nearly 4 years old. Obviously there will have been changes and obviously some people will not get this. Attached is a copy of the list we have used. PLEASE help out here by looking at this list

1 Where there are mistakes – let us know

2 Where you know someone’s address has changed – please send the new address to us

3 Let us know what other alterations need to be made

4 We are sending it with a ‘Read Receipt’ please click on that so we know you got it.

And now to matters of family history. Much has changed in the last few years when it comes to family history and research and there is so much more available online than in the ‘old days’ 25 years ago when Fay and I first started on this journey. You can have a click on https://www.wikitree.com/wiki/Flemmer-7 - where Fay’s son Gordon Macrae has done an incredible job capturing information. Another site is 

https://www.geni.com/people/Dr-Christian-August-Flemmer/6000000000237733432
where a click will link you to another ‘Flemmer’ site. It’s amazing! DNA research is becoming far more common – family members who have gone this route may like to share their results.

And talking of the Geni site above I was able to find my oldest ancestor yet. He is a direct link to me and over 12 generations to my grandkids. I will show some of the details below – he is an ancestor of the East London Flemmer line via my grandmother Kathleen Nolan Neylan the wife of Marius Toger Flemmer. He was Jakob Trägårdh born in 1688 on the island of Gotland in Sweden. The name became Trichardt in South Africa – one of his descendants being the well-known Louis Trichardt. Judy and I have been invited to a friend’s 70th on Gotland in May next year. We may not get there but wouldn’t it be something to go to where this family originated?
A bit closer in time (only 170 years ago!) we came across this advert for the good Doctor Flemmer – the first to arrive on these shores. For interest:
Cape Frontier Times 1853 1 January - March 

DOCTOR FLEMMER

Lately residing in the Capital of Denmark, where he was a medical Practitioner in all branches of the profession for 15 years, and has the best testimonials for his skill, is at present resident in Cradock, and solicits the patronage of the public, assuring them that no exertion on his part shall be wanting to restore those that may honour him with their confidence to that greatest of life’s blessings – Perfect Health. 

A good stock of genuine Medicine on hand.

C.A. FLEMMER

And on that note I bid you farewell. It’s up to all of you that these newsletters keep going – so please

· Tell us you got it – comment on it, make suggestions

· Send me details of who has been born, married and left us in the last four years.

· Go to the new site https://www.flemmerfamily.com/ - tell us what you think – make suggestions

· Click on the Home tab and look at the Who’s Who entries – update!

· We need to bring the next generation into the wider family – send us contact details of anyone you think would be interested. As some wise person said “If you don’t know where you came from you don’t know where you’re going”

You can write to Colleen Flemmer collflemmer@gmail.com who is sending this Circular out or me

Steve Herbert arcadia49er@gmail.com  This is my new address – please delete the old one
Let’s keep this going everyone!

All is good with us here in Kalk Bay I’m glad to say after a bit of covid in January – mild fortunately. We managed to get to our magic island in Greece for two months in August – wonderful to be able to go somewhere.

All good wishes to all of you for the festive season and here’s hoping for a good 2022

Best wishes

Steve
